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QUESTIONS FOR THE CABINET OR CHAIR  
UNDER STANDING ORDER NO 17. 

 
ORDINARY CITY COUNCIL MEETING – 8 November 2022 

 
 
QUESTION NO 1 
 
FROM: COUNCILLOR TOM COLES 
 
TO REPLY: CABINET MEMBER FOR CULTURE, LEISURE AND 

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT 
COUNCILLOR STEVE PITT 

 
With the nights drawing in, can the Cabinet Member confirm whether there are 
any plans for installing lighting at Kingston Rec? 
 
QUESTION NO 2 
 
FROM: COUNCILLOR SCOTT PAYTER-HARRIS 
 
TO REPLY: CABINET MEMBER FOR TRAFFIC AND TRANSPORTATION 

COUNCILLOR LYNNE STAGG 
 
Does the Cabinet member have any plans to reintroduce fixed speed cameras 
to Portsmouth? 
 
QUESTION NO 3 
 
FROM: COUNCILLOR BENEDICT SWANN 
 
TO REPLY: CABINET MEMBER FOR TRAFFIC AND TRANSPORTATION 

COUNCILLOR LYNNE STAGG 
 
Can the Cabinet member confirm that lighting to the green pathway through 
Anchorage Park will be fixed? 
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QUESTION NO 4 
 
FROM: COUNCILLOR SIMON BOSHER 
 
TO REPLY: LEADER OF THE COUNCIL 

COUNCILLOR GERALD VERNON-JACKSON 
 
Can the Leader advise whether any capital schemes have been placed on hold 
pending a budget review? 
 
 
QUESTION NO 5 
 
FROM: COUNCILLOR GRAHAM HEANEY 
 
TO REPLY: CABINET MEMBER FOR TRAFFIC AND TRANSPORTATION 

COUNCILLOR LYNNE STAGG 
 
Will the cabinet member for traffic and transportation confirm if the process to 
apply for a Play Street in residential roads will be streamlined, with a simple 
application form on Portsmouth City Council's website and when this will 
happen? 
 
QUESTION NO 6 
 
FROM: COUNCILLOR GEORGE MADGWICK 
 
TO REPLY: CABINET MEMBER FOR CLIMATE CHANGE AND 

ENVIRONMENT 
COUNCILLOR KIMBERLY BARRETT 

 
What consultation was done, if any, to decide the locations of the two new 
recycling bottle banks placed in Paulsgrove & Port Solent? 
 
QUESTION NO 7 
 
FROM: COUNCILLOR RUSSELL SIMPSON 
 
TO REPLY: CABINET MEMBER FOR CULTURE, LEISURE AND 

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT 
COUNCILLOR STEVE PITT 

 
Can the cabinet member of Culture, Leisure and Economic development inform 
the council how they intend to consult the public on the proposed glamping in 
Alexandra Park, Hilsea for Victorious in summer 2023? 
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QUESTION NO 8 
 
FROM: COUNCILLOR SCOTT PAYTER-HARRIS 
 
TO REPLY: CABINET MEMBER FOR TRAFFIC AND TRANSPORTATION 

COUNCILLOR LYNNE STAGG 
 
At the Traffic and Transportation public meeting on 20th October 2022, the 
Cabinet Member considered a report titled Langstone Road Traffic Calming 
2022/23 budget. The background contained within the report stated "analysis of 
the above data sets (Speed Survey data, Traffic Count Data, Accident Reports) 
indicated that there was a considerable problem with speeding on Langstone 
Road, with this road being ranked highest out of more than 50 roads surveyed 
in the City. The data sets supporting this recommendation were not contained 
within the public pack to substantiate the decision taken. When will the data be 
published?  
 
 
QUESTION NO 9 
 
FROM: COUNCILLOR SIMON BOSHER 
 
TO REPLY: CABINET MEMBER FOR COMMUNITIES AND CENTRAL 

SERVICES 
COUNCILLOR CHRIS ATTWELL 

 
Following the success of the recent consultation events, does the cabinet 
member propose to roll out similar events in each ward during 2023? 
 
 
QUESTION NO 10 
 
FROM: COUNCILLOR RUSSELL SIMPSON 
 
TO REPLY: CABINET MEMBER FOR CULTURE, LEISURE AND 

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT 
COUNCILLOR STEVE PITT 

 
With Portsmouth's boxing scene thriving and multiple Portsmouth based boxers 
appearing on Sky, Dazn & BT Sport (as well as headlining a Golden Boy 
Promotion event) recently, can the cabinet member update members on how 
the council intends to promote and support our emerging boxing talent the city 
is developing? 
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QUESTION NO 11 
 
FROM: COUNCILLOR SIMON BOSHER 
 
TO REPLY: CABINET MEMBER FOR CLIMATE CHANGE AND 

ENVIRONMENT 
COUNCILLOR KIMBERLY BARRETT 

 
Can the Cabinet Member update Council on the current recycling rates? 


